
The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, met on May 12, 2016, at 7:00 PM, for 
the regular monthly meeting. 
 
 
 
Roll Call Hartwell     Present 
  Jackson             Present 
                          Stauring            Absent (came late) 
  Mahany Present 
  Willis                Present 
 
 
Also present: Ray Acomb (Hway Supt.), and Attorney John Vogel, Dog Control/Constable Bruce 
Lackey. 
 
 
 From the public: Sheri and Shawn Mosko 
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed. 
 
 
Chmn Willis asked public for any comments. Sheri asked about minutes from previous meetings. 
She was assured that all minutes are on the web site.  
 
 
Dog Control Officer Lackey stated he has had a couple dog complaints. Also dogs lost in 
Perkinsville .No other problems. Councilman Jackson made motion to accept the report, 
Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried.   
 
 
Attorney Vogel was asked to check on a new law for sub division and also change the acreage for a 
building lot to 2 acres. It should specify that if applicant is denied by planning board they can come 
to the Town Board for an appeal. Also the planning board would have 90 days to act on an appeal  
 
 
Highway Superintendent Acomb advised that Wayland will be changing the Town line signs on 
Acomb Road. Ray was asked to go and talk to Mr. Howard to let him know what was going on. 
The crew has been changing sluice pipes on Ryder, and Bridge Road,  
Sheri asked Ray about the ditches near her house. He will check them out. The board asked Ray 
how the equipment is holding up, he stated no problems at this time.  
 Councilman Jackson made motion to accept Ray’s report. Chmn Willis seconded the motion to 
accept the report. Roll call all Ayes. Motion carried.   
 
 
The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report.  
Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
 
Chmn Willis advised the board he had received another email from Bill Adams concerning Kurtz 
Hollow. He now wants guard rails installed. Ray advised there is still one pipe that needs changing. 
Also he has contacted the County for a possible box culvert. The board advised him to schedule the 
job.  
 
 
Nancy advised that Lynn Smalt had met with the planning board and they would like to have him 
officially appointed to the vacant position. Motion was made by Councilman Jackson to 
appointment Lynn to the open planning board position. Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. 
Roll call all ayes motion carried.  
 
 
At this time Chmn Willis called for a vote on the proposed Local Law # 1 of 2016. Councilman 
Mahany made motion to accept Local Law #1 of 2016. Councilman Jackson seconded the motion. 
Roll Call: Willis Aye, Mahany Aye, Jackson Aye, Hartwell Aye. Councilwaman Stauring was not 
present for the vote. Motion carried. Attorney Vogel will file the Law with the state. 
 
The CEO report was read, there were no questions .Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the 
report. Councilman Jackson seconded the motion. Roll calls all ayes. Motion carried. 
   



 
The Board audited General Fund Abstract #5 (94-114) for $31742.93, Highway Fund Abstract #5 
(53-67) $ 20,448.01 and T/A abstract # 5 (31) for a total of $110. 
 
 
There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Mahany made motion to 
adjourn, Councilman Jackson seconded it roll call all ayes motion carried Meeting adjourned at 
8:00PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy l. Moir, Clerk 
 
 
 
 


